
     
Report on Education/ Industrial exposure visit of B.Sc, forestry 

students 4thyear students from TNAU-FCRI, Mettupalayam 

visited Himalayan Forest Research Institute (HFRI), Shimla on 23 th 

February, 2023  

As part of an educational tour, a batch of 54 Bsc- Forestry IVth year students along 

with two faculty members viz. Prof. P. Rajenderan and Prof. C. Usha Malini from 

TNAU-FCRI, Mettupalayam visited ICFRE-HFRI Shimla on 23.02.2023. Sh. Rajender 

Pal Bhatia Sr.Tech., Extension Division, welcomed the visiting class and their 

faculty members. Dr. R.K. Verma, HOO briefly apprised students about ongoing 

research and completed projects. Ms. Shilpa, CTO made a detailed presentation 

highlighting the research activities of the institute. Students asked different 

questions relating to forestry, pathology and NTFPs. Dr. R.K. Verma and Dr. 

Ashwani Tapwal, Scientist- E and, Ms. Shilpa, CTO satisfied their queries. 

Thereafter, students were taken to different labs and TDC, where they were 

apprised about lab activities and scientific instruments by respective officers-in-

charge and staff. They were also taken to Technological Demonstration Centre 

(TDC) and were apprised about the technologies developed by the Institute. On 

behalf of the class, a representative of students presented a token of respect in 

the form of a memento to HOO and extended a vote of thanks to HFRI for giving 

an opportunity to them to visit the institute. 
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